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 KOI CLUB  

OF  

SAN  DIEGO 

NEWSLETTER©  
November 2015 

Volume: 15 Issue 11 

Po Box 22833 

San Diego, CA 92192 

www.koiclubofsandiego.org 

                                                                     
Speaker:  Dr. Galen Hansen 

Judging Koi/Tips on what koi 

to bring to the show! 

Gathering Time:  12:30pm 

Meeting Starts:  1:30pm 

November 8th, 2015                                                                                                                                                                                      
Vito & Nathalee Adragna                                                                                                                                                                              
9016 Emerald Grove Ave                                                                                                                                                                      

Lakeside, CA  92040 

DIRECTIONS  

From CA-52 East to CA-67 North 

Exit Riverford Road 

Continue straight through                         
intersection 

And you’re now on                   
Woodside Avenue 

.4 Mile Turn Right on                              
Marilla Drive 

.8 Mile Turn Right on                          
Emerald Grove Ave 

9016 Emerald Grove Ave is on 
your right!  

THIS IS A POTLUCK!!! 

Please Bring Your Favorite Dish 
to Share 

Host will Provide Refreshments 

Don’t Forget Your Chairs!!! 
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  OFFICERS                    PHONE           EMAIL 

PRESIDENT:  Tamsie Pierce                                         (619) 427-9008 president@koicsd.org 

VICE PRESIDENT-PROGRAM: Scotty Yee    (714) 943-3906  program@koicsd.org 

VICE PRESIDENT-VENUE: Susi Woods         (858) 270-3989 venue@koicsd.org 

SECRETARY:  Phyllis Spoor                            (858) 292-4857 secretary@koicsd.org 

TREASURER:  Paul Atkiss                             (858) 693-4125 treasurer@koicsd.org 

Koi Person of The Year 2015– Steve “BukBuk” Buckles         

 APPOINTED OFFICERS                                                                          

SHOW CHAIRMAN :  Dr. Bob Adler    (619) 3 70-8045  show@koicsd.org 

WEBMASTER:  Jerry Myers               (619) 405-8908 info@koicsd.org 

MEMBERSHIP:  John Svelan               (858) 444-5669 membership@koicsd.org 

PUBLICITY:  Mike Poynor      (619) 295-5361            publicity@koicsd.org 

NEWSLETTER:  Jerry Myers                  (619) 405-8908 newsletter@koicsd.org 

AKCA REPRESENTATIVE: : Scotty Yee                   (714) 943-3906 akcarep@koicsd.org 

CLUB HISTORIAN: Dr. Galen Hansen    (619) 440-2035    historian@koicsd.org 

PROPERTY MANAGER: Al Pierce                 (619) 427-9008    property@koicsd.org 

LIBRARIAN AND KOI HEALTH ADVISOR:  

     Koi Jack Chapman         (619) 669-0490    health@koicsd.org 

FINANCIAL REVIEW CHAIRMAN: 

     Bill Thompson        (760) 470-1464           finance@koicsd.org 

CORRESPONDENCE SECRETARY:  

     Shirley Elswick       (619) 222-9825 correspondence@koicsd.org 

JAPANESE FRIENDSHIP GARDEN LIAISON:           

     Linda Pluth                     (619) 200-4146  jfg@koicsd.org 

 MEMBERS AT LARGE 

Norm Meck (858) 452-1132  

HELPING HANDS 

WATER QUALITY: Norm Meck       (858) 452-1132  waterquality@koicsd.org 

KOI HEALTH ADVISOR: Jack Chapman              (619) 669-0490   health@koicsd.org 

PROGRAM SUGGESTIONS: Scotty Yee                    (714) 943-3906  program@koicsd.org 

TO HOST A MEETING: Susi Woods                   (858) 270-3989  venue@koicsd.org 

TO SUBMIT AN ARTICLE: Linda Pluth         (619) 200-4146   input@koicsd.org 

VAGABOND KOI/Re-home : Jerry Myers     (619) 405-8908        info@koicsd.org 

WHITE  BOARD—Advertise to Sell or Buy pond items here.           info@koicsd.org 

Submit your article now to      

 input@koicsd.org 
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CALENDAR of  EVENTS        

Inquiries concerning our  

Treasurer’s report  

should be directed to: 

treasurer@koicsd.org          

 

Committee Meetings General Meetings Upcoming Events 2015 

November 8th                                      

Annual Photo Contest Judging 

See page 11 for full details. 

November 4th, 2015                               
Time: 7:00 pm                                

Place: Sizzler @                                             
I-15 and Aero Drive  

Become more involved.                                  
Attend a meeting !                      

MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO ALL 
ACTIVE MEMBERS. 

November 8th, 2015                                    

Social hour @12:30                                   

Meeting starts @1:30 

Vito & Nathalee Adragna                  

9016 Emerald Grove Ave.                         

Lakeside, CA 92040                                        

Speaker: Dr. Galen Hansen                       

Judging Koi/ Tips on what Koi to 

Bring to the Show 

POTLUCK & Please bring your 

Chairs 

Vagabond Koi will have smaller koi for 

rehoming (rehoming fee applies) 

December 2nd, 2015                               
Time: 7:00 pm                                

Place: Sizzler @                                             
I-15 and Aero Drive  

Become more involved.                              
Attend a meeting !                      

MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO ALL 
ACTIVE MEMBERS.    December 13th, 2015                                 

Social hour @12:30                                   

Meeting starts @1:30 

Bonnie Mc Ilvaine                                            

1610 York Drive Vista 92084                    

Christmas Gift Exchange                              

& Potluck                                                              

Koi Jack, Master of Ceremonies 

Please bring your Chairs                      

Bring a gift Take a gift 

January 10th, 2016                                                 

OPEN                                                                     

Speaker: Jerry Myers                                               

Everything Longfin 

February 14th, 2016    

Greg Ruth                                                       

14036 High Sierra Rd.                                

Poway 92064                                              

Speaker: Greg Ruth- Do’s and Don'ts of 

Pond building, what I have learned.                                                      

POTLUCK & Please bring your Chairs 

Show Committee Meeting 

November 18 at 7:00 pm                      
Dr. Bobs Office in Hillcrest                         

920 Washington St.,                                 
San Diego.   

Please R.S.V.P. if attending 

November 21st, 2015                        
Bus Tour:                                                   

Orange County Koi Dealers                                                                        

Pick up #1 @ I-805 & Governor                 
Park & Ride at 8 am                                                 

Pick up#2 @La Costa Park & Ride 
off the I-5 at 9 am.                                                                                          

Cost with lunch $35.00 

Stops at Laguna Koi Ponds                  
Inland Koi (with lunch)                             

Eastern Koi & Waterscape                             
Andrew’s Koi International 

Contact                                                           
Susie Woods-                                                    

venue@koicsd.org                                    
(858) 270-3989                                                 
Shirley Elswick-

correspondence@koicsd.org   
(619) 222-9825  

Christmas Gift Exchange                              

December 13th, 2015                                 

Bonnie Mc Ilvaine 

Please see meeting schedule 

for details                                             

New Members                                

Doug & Jack Bailey                                           

Andrew & Ruth Antonizio                 

Nicholas & Shula Pollard                             

Jessica Parkhurst                             

Mary Lee Moser                       

Mike Przewoznik                                      

Renewing Members                                                   

Ann Mendez                                                                         

Bem & Fay Dadbeh                                                      

Radha & Prem Sharma                                                       

Norman Call                                                                                

Jack Chapman & Frank Painter                                                                     

Bill & Lori Thompson                                                                 

January 7th, 2016                              
Time: 7:00 pm                                

Place: Sizzler @                                             
I-15 and Aero Drive  

Become more involved.                              
Attend a meeting !                      

MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO ALL 
ACTIVE MEMBERS.    

MEEP! 

MEEP!                                         

Get on 

Board! 

Vito & Nathalee are BIG                            

supporters of Vagabond Koi.             

There will be a number of koi up for 

rehoming. There will be a fee for 

rehomed koi. 
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By Tamsie Pierce: October 2015 

 

    San Diego’s summer surely is just about over, wouldn’t you think? The heat in August.  And 
    September.  And October.  So heat, or lack thereof, we are still into “winter” as much as we ever 
    admit it.  Ben Plonski, of Laguna Koi Ponds touched on that very fact when he spoke at the   
    October meeting at Mickey and Sherry Goldman’s home.  Time to cut back on feeding your fish.  
 Time to do a major clean out of your filter.  Time to take a bus ride with the club and pick out a few new treasures to add 
to your pond. 
 If you missed the meeting at the Goldman’s, you missed a mouth- watering assortment of sliders, with, for the perfect 
finish, ice cream and cookies. Their pond is impeccably maintained as the photo on the front of the October newsletter shows. 
Thank you, Mickey and Sherry for a wonderful experience. 
 As owner of Laguna Koi Ponds, Ben shared with us some of his experiences on Japan buying trips and a complete      
description of just what those Japanese fish have to go through to be released for sale when they arrive in California — including 
expensive testing for KHV (Koi Herpes Virus), a disease that remains invisible until all the fish in your pond start dying.  Ben 
has been a consistent supporter of the koi hobby - a presence at our show, helping members, and, most recently, in bringing 
three 7” fish for the drawing.  
 We will be visiting his Laguna Beach location on November 21 during our bus trip.  The new fish he purchases in Japan 
should be ready to go to good homes, although I will remind you Ben has a keen eye for quality fish. If you have not already 
signed up for the bus tour, it is not too late.  Contact Shirley Elswick [(619) 222-9825] or Susi Woods [(858) 270-3989] to get 
your reservation in.  The bus is filling up quickly.  The cost is $35 per person, which includes lunch as well as stopping at four 
LA dealers.  As it has been said, “half the fun is getting there” riding in air conditioned comfort with other club members. 
 Our November 8th general meeting will include the photo contest voting.  Do you have a photo of your koi or pond you 
think has turned out particularly nice?  In past years the winner has been used on the cover of the show brochure, it will be 
posted on our web site for sure.  Please submit your picture (up to 5) to Jerry or bring a print, 8 by 10, to the meeting to post 
with the others for the club voting.  We’ll be at the home of Vito and Nathalee Adragna in Lakeside. 
 And a few dates for you to mark on your calendar:                                                                                                                    
 Steering Committee meeting- December 2, Sizzler restaurant off Aero Drive at 7 PM.                                            
 Show Committee meeting Wednesday November 18th at 7pm.                                                                                                     
 December 13th General meeting at the home of Bonnie McIlvane in Vista.  This will be a potluck, but, 
more importantly it will be our annual Holiday gift exchange.  More details on the gift exchange will be                           
forthcoming.                                                                                                                                                                                                       
 Remember, the Koi Show is just around the corner. Time to decide just how you can help make the 
show run smoothly. 

Speaking of koi – we have the club bus trip to visit 4 koi dealers on November 21 and if you’re in the market 

for a new koi it would be a great opportunity as the new Japanese crop will be available for purchase.              

However it’s an all things koi day with friends and there is no requirement to buy a koi.  So if you are             

thinking I don’t need any new koi so no reason to go on the trip – just think of the fun you will have helping 

the other club members spend their money – it’s just a fun day for all.  I hope to see ya on the bus.                                 

r/koi jack 

BUS TOUR TO ORANGE COUNTY KOI DEALERS   

MEEP! MEEP!                                         

Get on Board! 
1st pickup at 8:00am is @ I-805 & Governor park and ride.                                                                                                 

2nd Pickup at 9:00am @La Costa Park & Ride off the I-5                                                                                                        

Tickets are $35.00 which includes lunch.                        

Contact:                                                                                                                            

Susie Woods-venue@koicsd.org                                                                    

(858) 270-3989                                                                                           

Shirley Elswick-correspondence@koicsd.org                                     

(619) 222-9825                                                                                                   

Stops will be at Laguna Koi Ponds, Inland Koi (with lunch), 

Eastern Koi & Waterscape and Andrew’s Koi International. 

Thank you Iva and Ultra Balance 

for the trip GOODIES! 
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 Notes from the 
Board 

October 2015  

Phyllis Spoor 

Happy Koi Show/Fun Filled Koiing  
(Submitted by Linda Pluth in the absence of Phyllis Spoor) 

 What an exciting year of Koiing so far; looking forward to upcoming meetings including the October meeting at Mickey and Sherry 

Goldman in Carlsbad.  This will be a chance to enjoy their beautiful Koi Pond and Water Garden.  There are plenty of opportunities to get 

more involved with the club from hosting a meeting or attending a monthly Steering Committee meeting or getting involved with the 2016 Koi 

Show planning from the start.  Our brand new 2016 Koi Show Chairman Dr.  Bob Adler is looking for show volunteers--both those from      

previous shows and new ones.  There is plenty for everyone to do from very physical jobs to more office-type functions.  Mike Poynor has             

graciously agreed to be appointed as the Club’s Publicity Chairman with the unanimous approval of the Steering Committee.  Shirley and Susi 

are proceeding with plans for an Orange County bus tour of the Koi vendors timed for right after their new Japanese Koi come out of         

quarantine on November 21st.  Scotty Yee was approved to spend up to $75 dollars on new Koi CDs/DVDs to keep us entertained on the bus.  

For full details see below.  

 To renew your membership, order name badges or request the snail mail newsletter version please contact our Membership       

Chairman, John Svelan, at membership@koicsd.org  or Ph: 858 444-5669.  Note our website forms are temporarily offline.  John reports we 

have 127 active families which includes 5 new members (we generally get some new members from Vagabond and community outreach activi-

ties).   

 We have meeting/hosting opportunities available for January 2016 and then June 2016 going forward.  It is your choice if you want 

to have potluck where you provide the drinks and paper products or would like to also provide the main dish or a complete lunch.  As an     

added Thank You from the Club, a framed picture of the meeting hosts and their pond will be presented to the host at each meeting.  The   

photo will be             taken by our own professional photographer Bill Newell when he and John visit for the Ponder Profile  If you would like 

to host a meeting please contact Susi Woods at: venue@koicsd.org.  We are also looking for speakers or program ideas starting with July 2016 

going forward.  If you would like to speak/present or have suggestions for speakers or topics please contact Scotty Yee at                                  

program@koicsd.org.    

 Newsletter submission deadline is the 10th to Linda for review.  Jerry Myers will be putting vendor ads in the newsletter so space 

gets tight as we approach the Show so our usual articles need to be shorter.  Space limitation will only affect the printed newsletter, not the 

online version. 

 Jerry has a new form service to replace Adobe Forms, but it is too archaic and limited to meet our website’s needs.  Please send any 

other   software suggestions for handling online forms to Jerry for consideration.  It was reported the Menus on the web page were not              

working.  Jerry will check them out and if not working will report it to Go Daddy for them to fix.  Jerry is learning a new service designed to 

streamline the website. 

 The Japanese Friendship Garden’s lower pond is now the new home for nine koi that were donated to the Garden. 

 Our club’s Show ad will be in the January/February issue of Koi USA. 

 Jack Chapman, our club’s KHA (Koi Health Advisor) reminds us that Fall is the time of year to thoroughly clean your bio-filter, not 

Spring.  Some reports of late algae blooms.  Jack announced that Jerry Myers has been accepted into the Koi Organisation International             

program for KHA’s and received one of their scholarships.  Also, Linda Pluth has applied to AKCA for their KHA program so our club may 

have 3 KHA’s in the near future.  

 Dr. Bob Adler, our Show Chairman, has scheduled the third Koi Show meeting for Wednesday, October 21st at 7pm at his office in 

Hillcrest: 920 Washington St., San Diego.  Please R.S.V.P. if attending.  If you are not available to attend be sure to forward your interest to 

Bob so you can be included in any plans, emails etc.  

 Matt Rhoades reported that we may have two international judges and two AKCA judges for our 2016 Show.  Will know in about a 

week. 

 Carol Costarakis is designing the front of a T-shirt with the intention that they can be bought even after our 2016 Show. Hikari does 

the back design which includes our show pin. 

 Jack presented the Entrant Kit for the 2016 show. Classifications and sizes will be the same as our last show.  Late entries will be 

slightly more than last year.  Entrant Kit approved.  Show Budget presented by Paul and approved. 

 Bus Tour: Shirley and Susi have firmed up plans for bus tour on November 21st.  Two pick up points – I-805 & Governor Park & 

Ride at 8 am and La Costa Park & Ride off the I-5 at 9 am.  Cost with lunch will be $35.  The first stop is Laguna Koi and Ponds, then Inland 

Koi (for lunch), Eastern Koi and Waterscape and ending at Andrew’s Koi International.  We should arrive back in San Diego around 6 or 6:30 

pm.  There will be games, prizes, snacks, and DVD’s on the bus.  Each dealer has offered a gift certificate of $25 as a prize.  Ultra Balance has 

also donated koi food and goodie prizes.  We hope to have a full bus so be sure to call Shirley or Susi to reserve your space asap.  Don’t be left 

out!! 

mailto:membership@koicsd.org
mailto:venue@koicsd.org
mailto:program@koicsd.org
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KHA KORNER                                                                                                                                                    

by                                                                                                                                                                                                      

“KOI” Jack Chapman 

 Fall Season in Southern California 

   So we are now in the fall season and for those in the coast area you will see lower temps soon and we 

   inland will still have some warmer days late into fall.  Good time to sit with your koi and evaluate  

   what you and your fish have been doing for the past six or seven months.  What were your goals or 

   what were you hoping to see happen during this past spring and summer season?  Even if you did not 

have any goals it’s a good time to review what has happened with your pond system and your koi (really).  Even if you only 

wanted the status quo or nothing bad to happen – so what happened and what were you doing to maintain your pond and 

koi???  This is when I put my shameless plug in for you to have a pond journal even if you only write in it a couple times a 

year!!!  It’s even a good time to think about what would you like to see happen next year (pond and koi)???  So now that you’re 

out by your pond and making notes (past and future) and maybe on your second drink LOL it’s time to get the pond and koi 

ready for your winter season.  Paying attention to your pond and koi during the winter season better prepares your pond and 

your koi for a hopefully uneventful spring.  For us with mild winters, I like to advocate that a good filter cleaning (Sept. - Oct.) 

is an excellent way to prepare your pond and koi for the winter season.  Your koi’s immune system is fully charged and there 

is less chance of having sick koi from the unavoidable stuff (bacteria/particulate matter/critters) you will add to the water col-

umn from a good cleaning.  Good time to have less junk (detritus – decomposing organic compounds “DOC”) in your filter for 

the bad bugs to winter over on and explode their populations in early spring with possible resulting sick koi (aeromonas alley 

or even parasites).  With winter comes leaves and you want to always keep them out of your pond and filter system as they are 

the hotels for the bad bugs as they decompose.  This mass of DOC also erodes water quality.  If you have water plants this is 

when they die back so work at removing the dead plant material and clean out the stinky pots!!  Time to think about reducing 

the quantity of food and going to an all season or wheat germ based food.  When my pond water hits 52F I’ll begin feeding 

every other day and at 50F twice a week and quit at 48F.  Koi articles recommend stop feeding at 50F and I have a friend with 

nice koi who stops at 52F.  Water temp down means koi metabolism down (cut in half for each 17 degrees Fahrenheit) - so the 

koi do not have the capability to process high levels of protein.  Unprocessed food passes out the vent and provides high value 

nutrition for the bad bugs during winter giving you a larger base population come aeromonas alley in the spring (BIG TIME).  

A lot of our local area ponds do not go below 47/48F during winter and aeromonas does not go dormant until around 39F.  

Koi get larger each year and we have been known to add koi from time to time so it’s a good time to review filtration and       

bio-chamber capacity to keep up with the ammonia/nitrite pollution demand.  Don’t forget DOC adds additional ammonia to 

the water column.  Remember we have recirculating systems that have to refresh the water our koi pollute with each breath, 

pee and poop.  NO – twice the size = twice the pollution.   Think 3 to 4 times the pollution due to body mass.  Adding                    

bio-filter capacity in the fall is a good idea as it will be on line (up and running) for spring or you could consider a reduction in 

fish load (no joke).  Just because it’s winter time does not mean your pond maintenance goes on vacation.  

Also at this time of year (Oct. - Nov.) is when the new koi arrive at your favorite koi dealer – so take some time and see what 

you have that could be moved on at next year’s koi auction (May) and what would be a nice replacement now.  Red is                 

considered best as a primary color when viewing your koi population as a group in your pond.  It does not matter if you want 

a 20/200/2,000 dollar koi or just a fun day with koi friends you just can’t beat the $35 with lunch included bus trip our club 

is taking on the 21st of Nov. to 4 LA area quality koi dealers that have supported our club and annual koi show for many 

years!!! 

Hope to see ya there! 

r/koi jack                 

2015                                       
Show  

Tee Shirts & Pins  

On sale- contact 

 Paul : treasurer@koicsd.org 

Tee Shirts--$15.00 each 

Pins--$5.00 each 
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AN HONORED FRIEND AND DEDICATED KOI HOBBYIST 
      By Clark Corbin 

 
With sadness, we regretfully inform you of the passing of 
Charles Forman on Oct. 12th, 2015. 
 
Survived by his wife, Carol, and a loving family.  Charles was a 
quiet man who generously shared his skills, time, and love of 
Koi with friends, club members, and as a docent for many years 
- with thousands of visitors to the Japanese Friendship Garden 
in Balboa Park. 
 
Working every Koi Show for over 20 years, greeting visitors and 
sharing with adults and children the joy of Koi keeping, he was 

an ambassador for the club. 
 
We all have lost a valued friend - who made each day brighter by his presence - and who freely 
shared his friendship and knowledge. 

Editors note: Charles you will be missed. 

The family has set up a page for you to post comments or a memory of Charles if you would like to.                                      

The link to the page is http://www.clairemontmortuary.com/obituaries/Charles-Forman/ 

10% off to all active KCSD members! 
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October General Meeting Mickey & Sherry Goldman 

Thank you both for the wonderful 

meeting and especially the Ice 

Cream Sandwiches (my favorite ice 

cream) 

Jerry Myers 
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Koi Club of San Diego Ponder Profile 

Vito and Nathalee Adragna 
Lakeside, California 

 Vito and Nathalee have spent the last dozen years creating an extremely beautiful parklike setting that covers their 

large property in Lakeside.  Both retired from a construction company where Nathalee managed the books and Vito was the 

consummate general maintenance technician and overall Jack of All Trades.  Vito has used his skills as a designer, engineer, 

carpenter, welder, plumber, mason, electrician and many other trades to build their dream retirement home.  When asked, Vito 

is quick to explain that he couldn’t have done it without Nathalee as his partner who is by his side on each and every project.  

Vito said the vision actually started when he was living in a camper for a year saving money for a down payment on a “ranch” 

that he had in mind.  He shared this vision with Nathalee and the rest is history.   

 As you can see from the photos, the large deck complete with gazebo and pizza oven overlooks their 25,000 gallon   

concrete pond.  The pond itself is the result of ‘what to do with a large hole after they pulled out a tree stump.’  Now the      

beautiful pond is home to over two dozen healthy koi.  With the help of Jerry Myers most of the koi have been rehomed to their 

pond through the Koi Club of San Diego’s Vagabond Koi Rescue and Rehoming program.  Jerry was also instrumental in    

helping to redesign the filter system that uses a ½ hp William Lim Dragon pump, 10,000 gallon converted sand filter and two 

75 watt UV’s.  A 25 foot stream bed runs into the pond from a huge water wheel that was, of course, designed and build right 

here in the workshop. 

 The workshop is also home to other hobbies that include a beautiful hand built '32 Ford Roadster and Old School 

Pickup with a huge Hemi under the hood.  As you can see from the photo of the '32 on the custom made bridge, these folks are 

always ready to go cruising with their Car Club at any time.  The “Ranch” is now reality! 

 Vito and Nathalee are very active in the Club’s Vagabond Koi Rescue Program and rarely miss an opportunity to get 

down and dirty to save a fish.  Thank you so much for sharing your beautiful home with us and we look forward to visiting this 

wonderland for our next general meeting!  

 

John Svelan 

Membership Chairman 

Koi Club of San Diego 
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Vito & Nathalee 
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A hearty “WELCOME BACK”  to Mike Poynor as our Publicity Chairman 

A Man of Many HATS 

The Annual Photo Contest is open to all active members of The Koi Club of San Diego. 

 You may e-mail the photos to info@koicsd.org and they will be posted to the site. The photos (limit of 5 per  entrant) 

should be submitted digitally to our Webmaster for the website with his requirements as follows:                                                                                                                           

 Picture file names: Simple file names are good. File names generated by most cameras are fine.                                           

 Picture size: Use your camera's highest resolution. A larger size picture does not equate to high resolution, they are 

two different things. Camera phones are somewhat limited in their resolution for the most part unless you have a newer 

phone. The resolution we are looking for is 180 DPI and above, with 300 DPI being the best for print and enlargement. We 

need high resolution to enlarge the winner's photo for print publication and judging. Dots Per Inch (DPI) is the number of 

individual dots that can be placed in a line within the span of 1 inch. A picture with low resolution when enlarged becomes 

pixilated (you can see the individual pixels or Dots) The Webmaster will screen all photos to determine their suitability. If a 

picture consists of people, you may need each persons approval in order to have your picture used for publication.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

 Pictures can be viewed on the website. If you submitted a photo but do not see it on the website, it is being             

processed or may have been vetoed by the Webmaster for not following the above rules. If not accepted you will receive an 

email as to why. If you object to the reason you may present it to the steering committee at the next meeting for their review.  

You may also bring the picture with you to the November meeting.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

 Judging will be done by all members attending the November general meeting with the winner to be                        

announced at the December Christmas Party. Judging will  be based on content, artistic and technical merit.                                                                                            

 The winner will receive bragging rights, an enlarged canvas mounted print of the winning picture and a $25 gift              

certificate for use at the next Show. So put on your thinking caps, keep those batteries charged and take your camera with you 

wherever you go. You never know when an opportunity will present itself. Happy clicking!!                                                                                                                                                        

 Webmaster notes: A large sized photo does not necessarily mean high resolution. Your camera needs to be set to 

the fine (highest resolution) setting. After your photos are submitted, you will be sent an email asking you to view and verify 

your photos. The winning photo becomes property of the Koi Club of San Diego and may be used to promote the club and the 

photographer will receive credit for their photo. The club reserves the right to edit the winning photo as necessary for             

publication. The winning photo may be selected for the cover of the Show Booklet. All photos will be posted and printed for 

judging as is. If necessary submissions will be resized for printing and viewing purposes. If you would like to change or re-

place an entry please send me an e-mail with the new photo and which photo you would like to replace.                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

THE FINAL DATE FOR SUBMITTING YOUR PHOTOS  TO THE WEBMASTER FOR POSTING AND PRINTING WILL BE   

ON  NOVEMBER 5TH 2015.       INFO@KOICSD,ORG                                                                                                                                                                                                              

THANK YOU AND GOOD LUCK! JERRY MYERS WEBMASTER  

Final note: Pictures should be printed on 8.5 x 11 photo paper for best results.  Arrive early to submit your photo if you 

are printing it yourself. 

What is all this rubbish 

about a photo contest? 

You could 

have Ze 

cober of ze 

next show 

booklit. We? 

I’ll trade you. I 

heard you get a 

gift certificate 

and a  canvas 

enlargement!

Just Saying. 



12 

 

Koi Club of San Diego 

Po Box 22833 

San Diego CA 92192 

Koi Club of San Diego Newsletter November 2015 

Editor in Chief 

Jerry Myers 

Distributed by   

The Koi Club of San Diego 

Printed by 

The UPS Store 

Location #1 

The UPS Store 

1804 Garnet Ave. 

San Diego CA, 92109 

UPS Store / Kearny Mesa 

9187 CLAIREMONT MESA BLVD. #6 

SAN DIEGO, CA 92123 

Print3Dnow@gmail.com 

(858) 569-6631 

M-F 9am—7pm 

Sat 10am-3pm 

EMAIL YOUR FILES TODAY 

Location #2 

3D Printing 

Come see how it’s done. 


